
CORPORATE COMMITTEE JUNE MEETING ACTIONS UPDATE

The Council’s Head of Community Safety, Enforcement and Business Regulation
would contact the Council’s Street Population Coordinator for an update on data on
those people referred to Turning Point UK, the City of London and Hackney Substance
Misuse Service.

Financial years 21/22 and 22/23

Individuals with no home receiving support from Turning Point Rough Sleeper/Homeless
support services

Accommodation Type

Brief
interventions/gener
al support

higher
level
support Total

No home of their own - bed and breakfast, or
other hotel 3 3
No home of their own - hostel 63 2 65
No home of their own - lives on the streets/rough
sleeping 33 5 38
No home of their own - living with family as a
short-term guest 1 1
No home of their own - living with friends as a
short-term guest 6 6
No home of their own - sofa surfing (sleeps on
different friends' floor or sofa each night) 13 13
No home of their own - squatting 4 4
No home of their own - supported
accommodation 8 1 9
No home of their own - temporary housing 14 2 16
Not Set 14 32 46

total 159 42 201



Quarter 2 23/24

Accommodation Type

Brief
interventions/gener
al support

higher
level
support Total

No home of their own - bed and breakfast, or other
hotel 3 3
No home of their own - hostel 60 1 61
No home of their own - lives on the streets/rough
sleeping 30 3 33
No home of their own - living with family as a
short-term guest 1 1
No home of their own - living with friends as a
short-term guest 5 5
No home of their own - sofa surfing (sleeps on
different friends' floor or sofa each night) 12 12
No home of their own - squatting 3 3
No home of their own - supported accommodation 7 1 8
No home of their own - temporary housing 13 1 14
Not Set 10 21 31

total 144 27 171



The Head of Community Safety, Enforcement and Business Regulation to provide to
the committee figures on:
I. The number of service requests received in relation to food poisoning by
members of the public;
II. How many infectious disease notifications the service had dealt with in the
borough.

2021/22 Infectious Disease notifications 274 food poisoning 91

2022/23 Infectious Disease notifications 602 food poisoning 212

The Council’s Head of Community Safety, Enforcement and Business Regulation
would monitor responses to the FSA consultation and liaise with the relevant Cabinet
Member to ensure the Government was aware of Hackney’s perspective on the
proposed changes.

The Food Standards Agency (FSA) held a consultation between 3rd April and 30th June
2023.

The FSA wrote to all Councils on 19th October in response to this and advised “ The
published summary of responses explains that our next steps are to progress with
substantive elements of the proposed developments taking on board feedback from the
consultation on how we can do this in a more efficient and effective way. These include
extending the role of Regulatory Support Officers, the use of remote assessments and other
flexibilities in specific circumstances and the triaging of new food businesses. We will
continue to refine and develop these elements taking your feedback into account and



working with LA representatives where required. A further consultation will be held before
they are implemented.

There were other elements of the proposed developments which would have required
piloting, or significant management information system (MIS) changes. We have decided
based on feedback during the consultation that the benefits of these elements do not justify
the costs at this time, so we will not progress these. This includes the proposed food hygiene
intervention scoring and planned official control frequencies (decision matrix approach). The
next milestone of this project was to pilot the proposed developments. In light of your
feedback, and our subsequent revised approach, the planned pilot will not be going ahead.

Feedback from the consultation also highlighted alternative approaches to enhance the
existing food hygiene delivery model outside of the scope of the proposed developments.
The broader Achieving Business Compliance (ABC) Programme is looking at modernisation
of the food regulatory system as a whole and may consider future policy developments in
some of these areas. This would be done in collaboration with Stakeholders.

Thank you for your support with this piece of work. We look forward to engaging and
consulting with you further as we refine the proposals and progress towards improving the
hygiene delivery model.”

The Council’s Head of Community Safety, Enforcement and Business Regulation
would provide the Committee with an organogram of the Council’s Environmental
Enforcement Service.

See below



The Council’s Head of Community Safety, Enforcement and Business Regulation
would provide enforcement spend figures for 2019-20.

My understanding was that the question Cllr Binney-Lubbock asked at the June Committee
was in relation to the number of FPNs served in 2019/20 but I may be wrong and could you
check this please.


